COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]Community
Preservation
Initiative



Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Monday, November 25, 2008

Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Third Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes

Meeting is called to order at 7:40pm

In attendance: E. Davidson, I. Wye, H. LaCortiglia, J. DiMento, 

Motion by I. Wye to pay the following bills

Seconded by E.  Davidson
Motion carries -  3 ayes – 0 nays -  1 (H. LaCortiglia abstains)

· Bills:

	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	Professional Drafting, Inc
	 $              36.00 
	13632
	10/11/08 

	Erie Fire Assoc. #4
	 
	$826.00 
	7034116
	10/31/08 

	Reimbursement
	$38.99 
	n/a
	11/25/08 
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· New Business
· H. LaCortiglia reports that the CP-2 Report has been filed with Dept. of Revenue

· Old Business

· Follow up on Committee request from last meeting: 


Issue: 3 Trees that have been recently planted at Harry Murch Park that are 

      directly under the power lines. 

At the last meeting the Committee requested that the CPC Chairman send a letter to the Georgetown Historical Commission inquiring as to the cost for relocation of the 3 trees. Also, the committee wished to express to the Historical Commission that a “Do-Nothing” option with respect to this issue was not a viable or recommended solution to the inevitable need to prune the trees at some time in the future. The Committee wishes to conduct a cost analysis of moving the power and telecommunication lines vs. moving the three saplings.

A letter to this effect has been sent by the Chairman of the CPC to the Chairman of the Historical Commission. 
Rob Hoover of 16 Chestnut St. (a Landscape Architect; resident of Georgetown) is in attendance. Rob has written to the Historical Commission about the 3 trees – he received a response and wrote further questions but hasn’t heard back yet regarding his concerns. He submits a letter to the CPC  and presents copies of the written corresponances that were sent to the Historical Commission.
 He refers to the Preservation Master Plan for Harry Murch Park from Walter Kluesing design group (commissioned by the Historical Commission using a past CPC appropriation)
Rob would like to know “What happened to the plan on pg. 6 of the Preservation Master Plan”, since the narrative of the plan and the introduction by the Historical Commission in the Preservation Master Plan (PMP) identifies pg 6  as what will be implemented at the park. The plan presented in the PMP on that page takes into consideration the wires and avoids them. He states that this is not the plan that was actually implementedat the park.  
He believes that simply relocating the 3 trees will break down the symmetry of the park. His opinion is that all of the trees need to be moved in order to maintain the fundamental concept of the plan. If the plan on pg 6 was followed, then this would not be an issue.

Paul Shilhan 126 East Main St., (a Landscape architect and contractor resident of Georgetown) is in attendance.
Paul states that it’s advantageous that the trees have been recently planted since they haven’t yet rooted. Believes that all of the trees in the park can be moved for no more than $8,000. 
When asked about the optimum time for moving the trees (now vs. in the spring): He states that this time of year is fine since the soil has not gotten to the hard frost state and the trees are dormant. Also states that moving them in the early spring would not be overly detrimental to them, either.  


Both attendees, after a discussion agree that the most important issue is to relocate the 3 

trees from under the wires and they believe that some kind of middle ground can be 

achieved with respect to moving all of the trees in the park. Another solution may be 

possible.  



The CPC thanks both of the gentlemen for their comments and expertise. 



The CP Committee will discuss this with the Historical Commission when a response to 

the letter recently sent is received or when the Historical Commission attends a future

meeting to discuss their FY 2010 Project Suggestions.

· New Project Suggestions Received:

· Four submissions for Historic Town Hall preservation activities.

They are received by the Committee
· Future meetings are posted for:






December 9, 2008 
E. Davidson notes that the meeting room has been swapped with the ZBA on that night. The change has been filed with the Town Clerk. 

E. Davidson agrees to post meetings on the following evenings:     






January 13, 2009






January 27, 2009






February 10, 2009






February 24, 2009

The committee intends to hold elections of officers on the Jan 13th meeting and will invite Steve Przyjemski and Martha Solish to the Jan. 27th meeting to further explain their projects. The Feb. 10th meeting will be reserved for the remaining Project proponents to present their ideas.
Motion to adjourn by E. Davidson 

Seconded by I. Wye  
Motion Carries  - unanimous


      Adjournment 9:02pm

The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2008.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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